JEFF DAVIS COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS
CALLED MEETING
DATE: WEDNESDAY, MARCH 3, 2021
TIME: 4:30 PM
MINUTES
[bookmark: _GoBack]Present:  Chairman Brad Crews, Vice Chairman Hank Hobbs, Commissioner Ricky Crosby and Commissioner Vann Wooten, Attorney Andy Ramey, Administrator Oakley Perry and Clerk Heather Scott

Chairman Brad Crews called the meeting to order at 4:30 p.m. 

APPROVE/DENY PURCHASE A ZETRON MACHINE FOR 911
Sheriff Bohannon presented to the Commissioners that the Zetron machine at 911 needs to be replaced. Not only will the programing updates no longer be available for this machine as of April, 2021, there is no way of telling what damage the machine has endured due to the fire. He stated that it would be a disadvantage to move forward with this equipment and he is asking the board to approve the purchase of a new/updated Zetron machine totaling in the amount of $310,209. 20, this includes radio, phone, and mapping for the 911 center. Chief Deputy Keith Rea spoke on if the insurance adjuster stated that there was numerous issues due to the fire then we could look at being reimbursed for the machine. Administrator Perry asked why we could not go with another company that may be a little cheaper. Sheriff Bohannon stated we did look at other companies and compared and Zetron has been working for 20 plus years and it’s a good system that works.  
Proposed:  To accept the bid the Sheriff has presented for the purchase of a new zetron machine for 911
Motion: Commissioner Vann Wooten 
Second:  Commissioner Hank Hobbs
Motion Carried



Adjourn – 4:46 P.M.

__________________________________			________________________________
Heather Scott, Clerk						Brad Crews, Chairman







